


 

 

Financial Risk of Biennial Audits 

 
 As noted above, public libraries are currently required to submit an annual audit to the West 
Virginia Library Commission.  In order to assess the possible risk of changing to a biennial audit 
schedule, the Performance Evaluation and Research Division (PERD) selected a random sample of 44 
annual audits from 81 publicly available audits for fiscal year 2015. The audits were reviewed to 
identify the nature of any findings.  The sample size calculation is based on a 95 percent confidence 
level, with a standard error of plus or minus 5 percent.   
 

Our review found that 27 percent of public library audits had no findings, while 73 percent had 
at least one finding, and 23 percent had two findings.  The most common finding was lack of 
segregation of duties, which was present in 66 percent of the audits.  Per the audits, “because of the 
lack of segregation of duties, internal control elements do not reduce to a relatively low level the risk 
that irregularities in amounts would be material in relation to the financial statements being audited 
may occur and not be detected within a timely period by employees in the normal course of performing 
their assigned duties.”  In general, the responses of the public libraries to the finding were that it is not 
economically feasible to further segregate duties.   
 

In addition, we noted the following findings in the FY 2015 audits: 
 a lack of qualifications and knowledge on the part of finance staff to 

adequately prepare financial statements; 
 misclassification of revenue and failure to record revenue in appropriate time 

period; 
 improper recording of post-employment benefits; 
 loss of earnings on endowments in possible violation of trust agreements; 
 failure to record all transactions; 
 failure to maintain a detailed list of capital assets with historical cost amounts;  
 condition of paid invoice files; and, 
 a board vacancy. 

 
Using the same public libraries selected for the FY 2015 sample, the PERD reviewed FY 2014 

audits as well.  Our review found a similar stratification: 30 percent of public library audits yielded no 
findings, 70 percent yielded at least one finding, while 11 percent had two or more findings.  Again, 
lack of segregation of duties was the most common finding, occurring in 61 percent of audits sampled.   
 

In addition, we noted the following findings in the fiscal year 2014 audits: 
 a lack of qualifications and knowledge on the part of finance staff to adequately 

prepare financial statements; 
 a lack of retention of supporting documentation for debit card purchases; 
 a lack of retention for non-debit card purchases; and, 
 condition of paid invoice files.  

 






